REFERRAL NUMBER 2015-05

For Public Notice via Internet

REASONS FOR DECISION UNDER ENVIRONMENT EFFECTS ACT 1978

Title of Proposal:
Victorian Northern Interconnect Expansion Project Loopings 6 and 7
Proponent:
APA GasNet Australia (Operations) Pty Ltd
Description of Project:

APA GasNet Australia proposes to duplicate two sections of the existing 300mm Wollert to Wodonga gas transmission pipeline from Broadford to Mangalore (looping 6) and from Glenrowan to Barnawartha (looping 7), with a distance totalling approximately 95.5 kilometres. The duplicated pipeline, which will be installed within APA GasNet Australia’s existing easement for the existing pipeline, will increase the capacity for delivery of gas to the north of Victoria and interstate.

Key construction activities would include: clearing and grading of a construction ‘right of way’; works for creek, road and rail crossings; trenching, pipe stringing, bending, welding, coating and laying; trench backfilling; as well as site rehabilitation activities. The pipeline is proposed to be constructed during 2016, with completion in December.
Decision:
The Minister for Planning has decided that an Environment Effects Statement (EES) is not required, subject to the following condition, for the Victorian Northern Interconnect Expansion Project Loopings 6 and 7, as described in the referral accepted on 4 January 2016:
a) Prior to the removal of native vegetation, the following are to be developed to the satisfaction of the Department of Environment, Land, Water and Planning:

i) the required offsets and an Offset Strategy, consistent with the Permitted clearing of native vegetation- Biodiversity Assessment Guidelines; and
ii) A Flora and Fauna Management Plan.
Reasons for Decision:

· There is potential for significant effects on biodiversity, in particular on native vegetation and habitat for listed threatened species within the Chiltern-Mt Pilot National Park.  However, subject to meeting the above condition the removal of native vegetation and potential impacts on listed species can be adequately mitigated and does not require an EES. 
· Other potential effects on biodiversity can be readily addressed through the proposed management requirements to be encompassed within the Construction Environmental Management Plan required under the Pipelines Regulations 2007. 

· With the exception of potentially significant effects on biodiversity, other potential environmental effects of the proposal are unlikely to be of regional or State significance and should be readily addressed through relevant statutory requirements, under the Pipelines Act 2005, Aboriginal Heritage Act 2006, Heritage Act 1995, and Water Act 1970.
Date of Decision:
 15 February 2016  
